
To: Michele Koontz, Administrative Officer  
From: Lisa East, Listserv Moderator  
Date: July 25, 2022 
RE: The SSSP Listserv  
 
 
Between July 2021 and July 2020, the listserv membership decreased from 198 to 184. 
Listserv subscriptions remained low, but steady throughout the year. The decrease in 
listserv membership can be attributed to a “deep cleaning” of the listserv. As listserv 
moderator, I worked with the Administrative Office to remove members from the 
listserv that had lapsed. The policy of the listserv subscription is that members must be 
current to remain on the listserv. The drop in listserv subscriptions may also be 
attributed to membership fall off due to the global pandemic. 
 
As with previous years, postings and discussions on the listserv remained low. 
Moderating the listserv continues to be a simple task, with less than 10 new members 
needing to be added each month.  
 
Many thanks to Michele Koontz and the Administrative Office staff for their help in 
supporting the listserv and ensuring that listserv subscriptions through the SSSP website 
run smoothly. It has been a pleasure to serve in this capacity for SSSP over the past five 
years. 


